Temporary closure of Shing Mun Valley
Swimming Pool

A spokesman for the Leisure and Cultural Services Department announced
today (November 21) that a confirmed case for coronavirus disease 2019
(COVID-19) has visited the Shing Mun Valley Swimming Pool in Tsuen Wan
District, and the department has immediately arranged for thorough cleansing
and disinfection. Shing Mun Valley Swimming Pool will be temporarily closed
from noon until further notice.
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